Teaching Section Bylaws Revision



Hi Heather and Amelia,
 
The teaching section voted today to revise the bylaws of “Article II. Officers” to move the nomination and election process earlier in the year, prior to the conference. The goal is to be able to give more time for nominees to share information about their background and interest with the section, so section members can be more informed about candidates when they vote. The change will also make it easier for those who are not able to attend a meeting to still be nominated and vote.
 
The section voted to strike bullet 4:
Officers shall be elected at a business meeting of the Section announced as to time and place in the regular printed program. They will assume office at the close of the annual business meeting of the Section.
 
and replace struck text with the following:
Nominations of candidates for officer roles and consent to serve if elected will be sought from the Section membership by the Chair and voting held electronically before the annual meeting so that new officers can be announced at the annual meeting. If a position remains unfilled after electronic voting, nominations from the floor at the annual meeting may be received and an election held to fill any positions still vacant. Newly elected officers will assume office at the close of the annual meeting. 
 
Would you present this change to council and make the change for us on the website if there are no objections?
 
Current link to Teaching Section Bylaws:
https://botany.org/home/governance/section-bylaws.html#teaching

Thanks!
Ben Montgomery
Chair, Teaching Section


